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Alumni Association Dedicates Parlor to McKown 
The Glenville State 

College Alumni Association will 
dedicate a parlor in the Alumni 
Center in memory of Linda 
Lambiotte McKown, Saturday, 
April 26. 

Mrs. McKown joined the 
faculty of Glenville State College 
in 1979asdirectoroftheatre. She 
became director of public relations 

and alumni affairs in 1985 and 
served in that capacity until her 
death, November 25, 1989. 

Mrs. McKown was 
instrumental in organizing a group 
of alumni and administration that 
made the decision to pursue the 
purchase of the John E. Arbuckle 
House as an Alumni Center. After 
Mrs. McKown became the director, 

it was her foresight that made this 
dream a reality. The Foundation 
Inc. borrowed $65,CXXl to purchase 
the Arbuckle House. 

On November 9, 1990, 
after four and a half years of 
contributions, the Arbuckle House 
became the Alumni Center. Mrs. 
McKown had been ill for some 
time and it was her desire to see 

Mon Power continues to support education in Central West Virginia. Since 1978, Monongahela Power 
Company has provided 106 16mm films and 24 educational videos ror the Glenville State College Media 
Center. The timely educational films are available to any school in Central West Virginia. Pictured 
above: Tom Barlow, vice president or division operations, and Dave Pingley, manager or the southern 
division accept a plaque ror Mon Power, presented by GSC President Dr. William K. Simmons. GSC Vice 
President ror Academic Affairs, Dr. J. Lowell Peterson looks on. 

Letter to the Editor 
Adnrissions 
CaInPUS for 
Dear Editor, 

On Saturday March 28, 
the Admissions Office held its 
Spring Open House. It was a 
great success due to the weather 
and to those who helped by 
donating their time and giving 
assistance. We would especially 
like to thank John McKinney and 
his students for giving our guests 
a demonstration of their wonderful 
Percussion Ensemble, Vice­
President Peterson and Mack 
Samples for their welcoming 
presentation, and all of our student 
tour guides for spending their 
Saturday afternoon by helping out: 

Classilled Ads 
ALASKA SUMMER 
EMPLOYMENT-fisheries. 
Earn $5OOO+/month. 
Free transportation! 
Room and board! 
Over 8000 openings. 
No experience 
necessary. MALE or 
FEMALE. For employment 
program call Student 
Employment Services at 
1-206-545-4155 ext. 284 

Counselors 
Successful 

Thank 
Open House 

Michelle Samples, Tonya Looney, they all enjoyed themselves and 
Nikki Cale, Gary Messenger, Jackie our campus. A special thanks to 
Conley, Sammy Gray, Chad the food service staff for 
Thom pson, Donnie Sands, accomodating us after such a hectic 
Heather Messenger, Missy Fisher, beginning to a weekend. The 
Andre Dekok, Barbara Sturms, meal was great. 
Ann Smith, Ada Lewis, Lisa Glenville State College 
Mathis, Mike McKibben, Tim is its own best advertisement, and 
White, Sean Davis, and Ben Price. when we have so many people on 

Also, we would like to campus at once, our friendly, 
thank the faculty and staff who "family" of students and faculty 
donated their time to help make automatically sell it. Once again 
this a success, the library for thanks to all of those who helped 
allowing us to bring such large make this one of the best Spring 
groups in for tours, to the Open House's of all. 
bookstore for staying open for 
our guests, and to Garry Kight for 
printing all of our material on 
such short notice at times. 

We had approximately 
180 people visit on Saturday and 

.£ E>ctended 
~. fur 

. Plac.ern.ent 

Sincerely, 
Rod Barker and 

Susan Smith 
Admissions Counselors 

Hours 

Of"ftc.e 

Open until 6 p.m., April 8 
May graduates. this Is an 

excellent time to take care 
of your credentials ftle_ 

You may call for an appointment 
or Just stop by __ _ 

the Center paid for before she 
died. However, this was not to be. 
As a result of her death, the Center 
received contributions in her 
memory which helped retire the 
debt along with the generous gift 
of James W. Curry, for whom 
another parlor is named. 

Linda is survived by her 
husband, Edward McKown, 

assistant professor of music 
education at GSC and her mother, 
Local Davis Lambiotte oC 
Grantsville. The dedication will 
be held on Alumni Day, April 25, 
at 3 p.m. at the Alumni Center, 
213 North Court Street Glenville, 
WV. The dedication is open to 
the public. 

Letter to the Editor 
Director Thanks 
"Focus 92" Planners 
To the Editor: 

I would like to once again 
thank the following people and 
organizations for their 
extraordinary efforts in helping 
to make "Focus 92" a success: 

Bob Stockett, Mandy 
Frymier, Lois Miller, Tonja Clark, 
lisa Booth, Rolanna Gumm, Terry 
Siers, Dr. Al Billips, Laura 
Nauman, Bruce Hathaway, Roy 
Clemons, Joe Wilmoth, 
maintenance staff, Captain Jerry 
Helmick, security staff, Garry 

Kight, Harry Rich, Karl Paolett~ 
The Hair Tonics, Don Phillips, 
media center staff, George Harper, 
Kristi Wheeler, Jeremy Brown, 
Dr. Russ Shepherd, Coach Rich 
Rodriguez, Mayor Bruce C Smith, 
Sheriff Kenneth Smith, Chier oC 
Police Charles Davis, Mike Audia, 
PBL, and GSC faculty, staff, and 
students. 

Raymond A Oliverio 
Co-Director "Focus 92" 

Letter to the Editor 
Student Requests 
Change in Policy 
Dear Editor: 

Prospective GSC 
graduates have a choice: either 
attend graduation in cap and gown 
or pay a $40 fine. If you fail to 
comply, the college will not release 
your transcript. 

I think this mandatory 
attendance policy impinges on the 
civil and/or religious liberties of 
certain individuals and should be 
rescinded. 

Also, this $40 fine was 

introduced into the catalog within 
the last year .. To expect oompliana: 
by the graduating class of 1992 
seems to contradict the stated GSC 
Catalog policy (pg. 47): ·Students 
who enroll at Glenville State 
College will generally follow the 
provisions of the catalog in use at 
the time of their adm&ion.· Think 
about it. 

Bobby Updegrave 

GSC HaskeW Camilli! 

• 
July 
July 

12-17 Girls 
19-24 Boys 

Students entering 
5th through 12th grade levels 

are eligible to register . 

Register Now! 
Deadline is June 15! 

For additional information caIl: 
(304) 462-7361 ext 105 
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Alumni Service Award Recipients Announced 
The Glenville State 

College Alumni Service Award 
for 1992 will be given to two 
individuals who have contributed 
much to Glenville State College 
and the Association. Gregory C. 
Nicholson and Joyce G. Geyh will 
be honored at the annual Alumni 
Day Banquet, April 25. 

Nicholson, a 1973 
graduate of GSC, past president 
of the GSC Alumni Association 
and member of the Council for 
many years will receive one of the 
Service Awards. 

Nicholson served on the 
committee that made the decision 
to persue the purchase of the 
Arbuckle House for the Alumni 
Center. According to Nicholson, 
he is very pleased to have been the 
President of the Association when 
the mortgage was retired 
November 9, 1990. Nicholson 
continues to contribute his 
expertise. He is responsible for 
getting a landscape plan for the 

Alumni Center and producing a 
recruiting tape with the help of 
his wife, Bobbi. 

Nicholson worked for 
many years with the GSC End 
Zone Club that raised funds for 
athletics. Before moving to 
Charleston, Nicholson was a 
member of the Gilmer County 
Fire Department for which he 
received a 20 year Service Award. 
He is a charter and former member 
of the Glenville Jaycees and a 
former member of the Independent 
Oil and Gas Association (IOGA). 
Nicholson is a member of the 
Building Owners and Managers 
Association and the Gilmer 
County Masonic Lodge # 118. He 
is a 4-H All Star. 

He is presently the 
director ofthe leasing division for 
the State of WV Department of 
Administration. He is married to 
Barbara Ocheltree Nicholson. 
They reside in Elkview with their 
two children Amanda, age 20 and 

Matthew, 13. 
Geyh,a 1953 graduate of 

GSC from Tiffin, Ohio is also 
receiving the Service Award. She 
and the Reverend Arthur M. Geyh 
have been instrumental in seeing 
that the Alumni Center has been 
tastefully decorated. It is with 
Joyce's knowledge of art and the 
1910 period that we were able to 

coordinate the furnishings of the 
Center. 

Geyh first became 
interested in the Alumni Center 
when a room was dedicated in 
memory of Fern Huff Rollyson, 
with whom she lived as a student 
while at GSC. Joyce and Arthur 
donated the linens and accessories 
to make the room complete. 

After workin~ with Fern's 
room Joyce was gracious enough 
to give some expert advice on 
decorating the remainder of 
the house. They seemed to enjoy 
hunting for bargains and the right 

GSC Creates Regional 
Science and Math Center 

Glenville State College 
has been awarded a U.S. 
Department of Education grant 
to create a regional math and 
science center for high school 
students from Delaware, District 
of Columbia, Maryland, 
Pennsylvania, Virginia, and West 
Virginia. 

A primary Objective of 

Hair Expo 
~Bar~r 
Beauty Shop 
14 Foodland Plaza 

462-5613 

the center is to increase the number 
of first·generation coIlege students 
from low income families, who 
choose math and science as a 
career. 

Participants in the 
project, high school sophomores, 
juniors, and seniors, will be ~ 
to radio astronomy, environmental 
science, field biology, applied math, 
and polymer and nuclear chemistry. 
The program, slated for June 21-
July 31, will include trips to 
National Radio Astronomy 
Observatory, Green Bank, WV; 

Oak Ridge National Laboratory, 
Atomic Energy Museum, Oak 
Ridge, TN; Great Smokey 
Mountains, Johnson City, TN; 
Eastman Kodak Polymer 
Laboratories, I(jngsport, TN; 
Hazardous Waste Lab, West 
Virginia Department of Natural 
Resources, Charleston, WV; 
Allegheny Observatory, 
PittSburgh, P A; and Pittsburgh 
Zoological Park, Pittsburgh, P A 

For more information, 
contact Dr. Joe Evans, 304-462-
7361. 

GIL-CO PHARMACY 
32 E. Main Street 

462-8300 
Health and Beauty Aids 

Clove Drug Member 
Film Developing 

Mon-Fri 8:30-6:30 Saturday 8:30-2:00 

Apply to be a ..... F'":r~ Sll:rr1a.:r:1.. 
~C>~r1s~1c>:r ! 

Pick up an application in the Placement Office! 
Deadline is now April 10, 1992! 

pieces for the center if we asked 
them to do so. Not only that, but 
the Geyhs would make long trips 
from Tiffin to make deliveries. 
Without their help and generosity, 
you would not be enjoying the 
comfort that the center offers. 

Joyce was born at Malona, 
Rhodes (Dodecanese Islands) 
Greece and came to the U.S. in 
1937 through Ellis Island. Her 
father was employed in Weirton, 
WV. 

Joyce has a B.A in 
education from GSC; M.A, Ohio 
State University and additional 
work at Bowling Green and Miami 
Universities. She had a total of 
34 years of teaChing to her credit 
before retiring. She has taught in 
Morgantown, WV; Elyria, OH; 
Fort Knox, KY; Columbus, OH; 
and Reading and Springdale, OH 
with 21 years in junior high art in 
Tiffin,OH. 

Since her husband is a 

retired Presbyterian minister aDd 
chaplain, a lot of Joyce's time II 
spent volunteering for variOla 
organizations. She belongs to 
numerous organizations and hal 
received several honors and 
recognitions for the work thatsbe 
has done. Joyce is a very giving 
person and asks nothing in return. 
The Service ~ward is one way to 
recognize her for her generosity 
and loyalty to Glenville Slate 
College. 

The Geyhs have three 
children, Stephanie J. Barth ofPt 
Clinton, OH, Dr. Michael L 
Selmon of Alma, MI and Leigh 
Ann Borgen of Maumee, OH and 
5 grandChildren. 

Nicholson and Geyh will 
be honored at the annual Glenvillc 
State College Alumni Banquet 
Saturday, April 25 at 6 p.m. For 
more information or reservations 
caIl the Alumni Office, (304) 462· 
7361 ext. 122. 

Are ~o" bred aM wanllo ~ve ~~ 
tnlet ~e USC j-on-j Volle~all t"~~ 

* April 28-30, 7 p.m. -9 p.m. 
(time is tenative to number of teams 

that enter.) 
*GSC Gymnasium 

*Men's & Women's Divisions 
*4-on-4 Co-ed Division 

*Prizes Awarded to Champions of 
each division 

3 members per team 
with an entry fee of $3.00 

2 alternates per team (optional) 
at $1.00 per alternate. 

Drop ~try Fonn & Fee into an envelope 
and place in box in Scott Wmg Office, 
LBH Office, Athletic Office, or send to: 

Kenny Osborne, Athletic Dept 

Deadline is April 24, 3 p.m. 

Ii 

I 
I 



" Pioneer Invitational 
Glenville State College 

Men's Results: 
Field Events 
High Jump Brent Irvin 5'6" 
Long Jump Aaron Mann 20'93/4" 
Pole Vault Tony Wilson 13'6" 

Runnlna: Events 
100 m. dash Kent Pilant 11.24 

Aaron Mann 11.32 
200m. dash Chup Robinson 23.2 
400 m. dash Jesse Giles :51 

Richard Clark :53 
Jimmy Crabill :54 

800 meter Chup Robinson 2:00 
Richard Clark 2:02 

110 m. high hurdles Kent Pilant 15.2 
Brent Irvin 15.4 

400 int. hurdles Kent Pilant 56.3 
Richard Clark 59.8 

4X100 relay GSC :44 
4X400 relay GSC 3:34.0 
4X800 relay GSC 8:42.0 

Women's Results: 
Field Events 
Discus Nikki Hardman 94'6" 

High Jump Shelley Coffman 5'2" 

Triple Jump Shelley Coffman 32'111/2" 

Long Jump Shelley Coffman 15'6" 

Runnina: Events 
110 high hurdles Shelley Coffman 17.0 

400m hurdles Shelley Coffman 1:10 
Janette Nichols 1:15 

100m dash Melissa Bennett 13:63 

200m dash Stephanie Cumberledge 28.4 
Melissa Bennett 29.4 

400 meter Jenette Nichols 1:07 

1500 meter Tammy Niven 5:32 

5000 meter Tammy Taylor 21:40 
Katrina Riggleman 21:58 

4X100 relay GSC :54 

4X400 relay GSC 4:57 

4X800 relay GSC 10:34 

3000 meter Tammy Taylor 12:10 

Glenville State College 
1992 Track Schedule 

April 12 Carnegie Mellon Invitational Pittsburgh, P A 
April 18 WVU-Coca-Cola Invitational Morgantown, WV 
April 24 NAIA District #28 Home 

Championships 

May 2 Twilight Invitational Huntington, WV 
May 21-23 41st Annual NAIA British Columbia 

National Championships 

3rd place 
1st place 
1st place 

1st place 
2nd place 
2nd place 
1st place 
2nd place 
3rd place 
1st place 
3rd place 

1st place 
2nd place 
1st place 
3rd place 
1st place 
1st place 
1st place 

3rd place 

2nd place 
1st place 

1st place 
1st place 
3rd place 
3rd place 
2nd place 
3rd place 
2nd place 
2nd place 
1st place 
2nd place 
2nd place 
2nd place 
2nd place 
3rd place 

lO:00a.m. 
lO:00a.m. 
3:00p.m. 

3:00p.m. 
TBA 
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Glenville State Men's 4X400 relay team (I to r): Richard Clark, Kent 
Pilant, Jesse Giles, and Chup Robinson. 

Track. Team Dominates 
Pioneer Invitational 

On Friday, the GSC 
Pioneer men's and women's track 
teams hosted the Pioneer 
Invitational. 

The GSC men's track 
team won the overall by compiling 
101 points over W.V. Wesleyan 
who fini<;hed second with 75 points, 
California, of P.A placed third 
with 51 points, and W.V. State 
finished up fourth with 30 points 
of four teams at the meet. 

The women from W.V. 
Wesleyan won the the overall by 

scoring 125 points, the Lady 
Pioneers finished second with 114 
points, California, P.A placed third 
with 17 points, and W.V. State 
ended in fourth with five points. 

Men's track coach Steve 
Harold was happy with the out­
come of the meet and added, "'The 
GSC men's and women's track 
teams would like to thank all the 
students and community 
volunteers who helped out with 
the meet. You helped make the 
meet a huge success." 

Golfers Place Ninth at 
Muskingum Invitational 

The GSC Pioneer golf 
team was in action on Friday for 
the Muskingum Invitational. 
Coach Tim Carney took the "B" 
squad to the tournament to rest 
the "A" team for the southern 
regional on April 5 and 6. 

The Pioneers finished 
ninth, and Saturday'S round was 
cancelled because of poor weather 

conditions. The totals from' 
Friday's round counted as the final 
score. 

Leading the way for the 
Pioneers was Aaron Dillon who 
shot 76 on Friday. Gary Timko 
shot SO, AJ. Stewart an SO, Brian 
Carney scored 81, and Andy Brode 
shot 83 for a team total of 317. 

GSC Intramurals 
Team Standings as of Friday, April 

Men 

1. Nakeds 
2. Longducks 
3. Nads 
4. Legends 
5. TCB 
6. Staff 
7. UBA 
8. Bulls 
9. Flight Crew 
10. Underdogs 
11. Kamikaze II 
12. Just Did It 
13. Glenville Gunners 

Points 
768 
686 
637 
546 
541 
446 
444 
440 
357 
310 
195 
173 
155 
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The Hair Tonics to Compete 
College Quartet Competition 

• m 

The Hair Tonics, GSC's 
local barber shop quartet will be 
representing the college in the 
1992 College Quartet Harmony 
Sweepstakes Competition in 
Columbus, Ohio, on April 10-11. 

The Competition, 
sponsored by the Society for the 
Preservation and Encouragement 
of Barber Shop Quartet Singing 

in America, draws talent from 16 
districts, including the Johnny 
Appleseed District, which includes 
West Virginia, Ohio, and southern 
Pennsylvania. 

If The Hair Tonics win 
the competition in Columbus they 
move on to the International 
Competition at New Orleans in 

July, where the prize will be $4(XX). 

The Hair Tonics havealso 
performed at the "Focus en: Rural 
Procurment Conference and the 
Miss GSC Beauty Pageant. 

The Members of The Hair 
Tonics are: Tim Mullin, lead; Allen 
Bearfield, tenor; Tim White, 
baritone; Dan White, bass. 

pboto by Heather MHSenger The Hair Tonics will represent GSC in Columbus, Ohio. 

lkfovie .Revie~ I 

'The Lawnmower Man' 
, ~ '*" ~~cIP#~-4'- I 

~~~.ee.c::.. ..# ~~ 

by Anthoney Riffe 
After seeing "The 

Lawnmower Man", a movie by 
Stephen King, the least I can say 
is, I was left with mixed emotions. 
I was expecting to endure a 
horrifying shocker, but found 
myself somewhat disappointed. On 
the other hand, "The Lawnmower 
Man" had a sensational plot filled 
with new ideas. 

"The Lawnmower Man" 
is about a young mentally 
handicapped man who through 
the experiments of a brilliant 
scientist is transformed into a 
genius that could make Einstein's 
intellect compare to that of a small 
kittenS. The scientioit's experiments 
also deal with an alternate, 

computer -generated dimension 
which through Jobe's (the mental 
handicap) newly found intelligence 
becomes a reality. Once Jobe 
unlocks the secrets of the human 
brain and the new dimension, he 
becomes feared by his creator and 
a secret organization called the 
SHOP. 

As a fright flick "The 
Lawnmower Man" just doesn't 
cut it. On the other hand, as a 
movie with a new look and different 
ideas, it definately has potential. 
Over all, the best I can give "The 
Lawnmower Man" is a single 
upper with a definate emphasis 
on the downer side. I suggest 
waiting for this one to come out 
on VHS rental. 

I I 

invites everyone to their 

~mnutl Jiprins QInnttrl 
9, 1992--8 p.m. 

II. 
\' 0° -" ... , .. 

I 

~~c:~~oe­
April 8, 9, & 10 -- Last Days! 

Gallery Hours 
"VV"eelcdays _____ 10 a_:rr1_-2 p_:rr1_ 

View the many different styles and interests 
expressed through a variety of media. The show 

represents 19 high schools (122 students) 
with 143 pieces of displayed works. 

THE DERRICK LOUNGE 
Glenville, West Virginia 

-Presmts-

~1at'i~"~. 
r,ft~Il~ 
r~'~'!?l -, 

!~ 
BEAUTY & TAN CONTEST 

FOR WEST VIRGINIA 

WIN BIG!!! 

Preliminary Competition 
Fridays in our Lounge! 

April 3rd, 10th, 17th & 24th 
9:00 p.m. 

Winners of the Preliminary will win a 
Variety of GREAT PRIZES and proceed to 
our GRAND FINALS - Friday, May 1, 1992 

NO ENTRY FEE 
4 lucky girls will win & advance to State Contest 

Have a chance at winning over $1000 in cash & prizes I 

Enter now!! 

...... , Of .," ,.t.o •• 1\.... 0_ toll" • 
• ~ ••••• 1.'1 • 
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Student 
COIlles 

Chapter of 
to Glenville 

SPE 
State 

by Anthoney Riffe 
The Society of Petroleum 

Engineers (SPE) Board of 
Directors formally approved the 
establishment of the Glenville 
State College Student Chapter of 
the SPE on February 23. 

The requirements for 
student membership are students, 
under-graduate and graduate, must 
be enrolled, in good standing, with 
at least a 30% academic load 
leading to a degree in any of the 
branches of engineering or basic 

continued from page 1 
Clarksburg, June 25-27. 

First runner-up, Ellen 
Elizabeth Mullins was awarded 
$500 in scholarship money, and 
the opportunity to compete in a 
pageant for first runners-up. 

All contestants were given 
$100 scholarships and a variety of 
prizes. 

"1lle thing that pleases 
me the most is the support that 
the community gave in helping us 
ra~ the scholarship money. That's 
what it's really all about," said Terry 
Ellyson, producer ofthe ~ GSC 

or applied sciences. 
To become a member of 

the SPE, applicants must submit 
a properly endorsed SPE student 
membership form with the 
required payment attatched. Also, 
the applicant must be endorsed 
by a full member or junior member 
of SPE. If the endorser is not an 
instructor, enrollment 
requirements must be varified. The 
person applying should then 
submit the student form to the 
faculty sponsor or student chapter 

pageant. 
"We've already got plans 

for next year's pageant. We hope 
to do a bigger and better production 
next year. Now that the word is 
out -- the girls will understand 
about the Miss American system 
-- that it is a scholarship pageant, 
not a beauty pageant," said Ell}50n. 

Amber Holbert is the 
daughterofPamelaK. Holbert of 
Macfarlan. 

Ellen Mullins is the 
daughter of Noah and Marjo 
Mullins of Harrisville. 

Sigma Sigma Sigma 
The sisters of Tri-Sigma 

Sorority held a formal meeting on 
Monday, March 30. Plans were 
discussed concerning our spring 
formal and Founder'S Day 
celebration. 

We would like to again 
express our thanks to Tau Kappa 
Epsilon for the invitation to join 
them on the Greek Retreat this 
weekend. We're looking forward 
to a good time and hope to boost 

the spirit of Greek life as a whole. 
We are also looking 

forward to the activities planned 
for GSC Week. We will be selling 
candy sticks on Wednesday, April 
8, in the lobby of the Heflin Center 
from 11 a.m.-1 p.m. and from 4-6 
p.m .. Also, we will be involved in 
the GSC games on Thursday. 

We hope everyone has a 
great GSC Week! 

Majors Club 
There will be a meeting Building. If you cannot be present 

of any physical education major at the meeting but would like to 
who is interested in joining and jOin, contact Coach James or leave 
becoming active in the Majors aub your name with Sue Edwards. All 
on April 9 at 12:30 p.m. in room physical education majors are 
206 in the Physical Education encouraged to attend. 

SE~-----
The Student Educational the 1992-93 school year will be 

Association will have a meeting elected. All education students 
on April 13 at 5 p.m. in Clark interested in becoming active in 
Hall, room 101. New officers for SEA should attend. 

officer. You can obtain an 
application form through the SPE 
student chapter or from the 
Petroleum Engineering 
Department of Glenville State 
College. 

Members of SPE will 
receive many services and benefits 
including access to the SPE hbrary 

at the World Headquarters in 
Richardson, Texas, participation 
in SPE student contests and 
scholarship opportunites, and 
association with SPE sections, just 
to name a few. 

Dr. Wally 
Lutchmansingh, SPE advisor, had 
these comments about the 
approval of the new chapter, 
"Again, along with the prestige, 
there are numerous 
responsibilities. However in my 
20 years as a SPE member the 
benefits far exceeds the 

responsibilities. Good luck 
the student Chapter of the 
of Petroleum Engineers 
Glenville State College." 

Troy Short, treasurer 
the SPE, also had these commed 
about the organization, "Tbe 
meetings give all the students a 
good chance to meet people and 
educational purposed." 

. The other officers 
Glenville State Chapter of 
include: Jeff Hyre, president; 
Willings, vice-president; 
Keneth Wilkins, secretary. 


